Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Company

Meeting Minutes Saturday July 13, 2019

Meeting called to order at 8:30 am.

Board members present: Joanne Marugg (President), Glenn Borland (Vice President), Brett Michael Hauser (Treasurer), John Lesac (Secretary), Brian Wagner 
(Members at Large).
Board members absent: Bonnie Spear, Walt Johnston (Members at Large)
A quorum was established.

Shareholders present:  Sue Hanson, Marlene Sharp, Ann Sowards, Martin Marugg 

Non-Shareholder present: None 

PMMWC staff present: Mike Probert (Operations Manager) 

Prior meeting minutes June 8, 2019: Board approved July 13, 2019

Minutes corrected.

Brett Hauser motioned to accept minutes as corrected. Second by Wagner. Minutes approved

Operator’s Report: 

Mike Probert, Operations Manager 

Well levels:

	Well
	Current
	Last month
	Year ago

	#3
	13.7 feet
	10.3 feet
	27.7 feet

	#5
	25.6 feet
	18.7 feet
	33 feet


Tank levels are maintained at 60,000 to 67,000 gallons.
Water usage was 8330 gallons per day last month.

Nighttime off peak well pumping is easily sufficient to supply water usage and with minimal electric rates.

Water testing shows absent E. coli and coliform contamination.

Next water quality test will be for disinfectant byproducts.

Water company office building septic tank has been repaired, A 2 ½ gallon water heater has been located and installed in the office building restroom.
Surveyor Jerry Szytel visited water company well site June 22 and located previous survey markers. Recording property boundaries with county will be done.
Tank seepage problem was linked to an overflow flange that was loose. Fix was to tighten flange coupling.
Water bills have been completed and are ready to be mailed.
Secretary’s Report: 

John Lesac is the replacement secretary for Diana Serry. Linda Thorne will complete pending escrows.
Treasurer’s Report:

Brett Michael Houser, Treasurer

Tank Replacement costs:

	New Tank
	$59,950.76

	Equipment Rental
	$3,321.28

	Labor and outside services
	$7,141.42

	Permit
	$611.10

	Miscellaneous
	$1,095.61

	Total
	$72,120.17


All bills have been paid.

Electrical upgrade to well equipment power distribution-No progress.
Question from shareholder Sue Hanson: What are the current bank account balances?
Brett Hauser replied: Money market balance is $200,380.72 and other account is $61,901.07.

Question from shareholder Sue Hanson: Should board members be paid for their services? 

Discussion among board: Water rates need to be kept at a minimum and paid board members would only increase shareholder costs. Proposal was rejected by board.
Executive Session

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 am.
